
Church of St. Dominic 

      PPC MEETING NOTES 
Monday Jan 23, 2017   7:45 pm. 

 
Attending: Fr. Denny, Kathleen Doran Norton, Rick Nelson, Mary Schmelzer,  Mary Crow, Steve 

Koziolek, Dick Suess, George Kinney, Vicki Karlin Marvin, Paul Grabowski 

 

PPC Meeting nights       

Feb 13 May 15 Aug 14 Nov(No PPC) 

Mar 13 Jun 12 Sep 11 Dec 4 

Apr 10 Jul (No PPC) Oct 16 Jan 17 

 

Spotlight on Ministry  Lenten Soup Supper 

Faith Formation Dec 3-4  Faith Form, Health Ministry Mar 3 

Finance Jan 14-15  School Mar 10 

School Jan 21-22  Finance Mar 17 

Health Ministry Feb 4-5  Environmental care Mar 24 

Maintenance Feb 25-26  KC Fish Fry Mar31 

Environmental Care Apr 22-23  Maintenance Apr 7 

Feb 18  Saints Nite Out 

Apr 7  Mime Stations of the Cross 

 

Archdiocesan Bankruptcy     Mary C 
Judge requested that a ballot be sent to all claimants to to decide which pay plan is preferred: Victims 

lawyers vs Archdiocesan plans.  Approximately $155 million are currently allocated for victims.  The longer 

the ligation goes, the more money goes to lawyer fees and less to victims. 

 

Committee Reports   

Finance/Budget      Steve 

A new member was recruited for the Finance committee, Colleen Mertsorf.  Audit required by Archdiocese 

will start in July.  Requested budget plans from all committees for 2017/18 budget. 

 

Education       Vicki 

Catholic Schools week is in process.  Eighth graders are going to San Antonio, TX.    Saints Night Out is set 

for Feb 18.  $100 raffle tickets are going on sale.  In addition $5 raffle tickets will be coming Jan 13 to Feb 

26.  All prizes are supplied by Catholic United Financial.  Bethel Academy Jazz Band visited school to 

promote Catholic HS. Faith Formation pizza dinner is Wednesday Feb 1. 

 

Maintenance       Paul for Dick 

Bids for roof replacement for school roofs are in.  Proposed replacing school gym roof which currently 

leaks, cost is $40K.  Jaguar Communication quoted $279/month for WIFI at the Church.  It was suggested 

that classes which need WIFI could use the Parish office rooms. 

 

Liturgy       Fr. Denny 

Jerry and Rebecca are sharing the Music ministry for the adult choir.  Jerry is planning a music ministry for 

young adults.  Amy Anderson is planning a children'schoir. 

 



Faith Formation      Rick  

Feb 4-5 is the 10
th

 grade retreat will be at Camp Victory in Zumbro Falls.  St Dominics will host 

Confirmation May 8, May 11 and June 7.  “Power Our Parish with Prayer”  formed to pray for needs of the 

Parish.  Mission trip has 50 signed up.  Rick requested one or two additional chaperones for June 16 – 25 

trip to Wind River Reservation in Wyoming. 

 

Environmental Care Committee    George 

Rain gardens are complete.  Planning a breakfast/Mass for rural and farm families with discussions on water 

quality issues.  Preliminary date after planting season.  Recommend viewing L. DiCaprio documentary 

video on Climate Change Effects.  Planning events in conjunction with Earth Day. 

 

Pastors Report       Fr. Denny 

Letter was sent to Bishop regarding the Church as Sanctuary.   Activity on hold pending direction from 

Archdiocese.   Concern in Hispanic community is for those who hold Doc A status, if the government 

discontinues this system.   

Father will be in San Antonio with 8
th

 graders;  Biannual Priest Retreat June 19-22; and travel to Mexico 

June 26 – July 7. 

 

AED training is scheduled Feb 13 at 7:15 pm.  


